
Lunt's Heath
News

CAREERS DAY - MONDAY 8TH JULY

The school gateway has opened today to order your PTFA Fathers’ Day gifts.  Items are
£2.50 each and are restricted to one item per child.  If your child comes from a two father

household then an extra gift can be purchased by calling into the school office.  
Remember it’s a secret!  See poster later in the newsletter.

Friday 24th May 2024
“ Where has this term gone? This is a constant question that I have been

asking myself! As ever, we seemed to have crammed so much into the past
few weeks and will continue to do so over the final weeks of the Summer
term. After the holidays, we will be letting you know which classes your

children will be moving to in September and starting the early transition to
ensure that we have a smooth process in September. As ever, thank you for

all of your support this half term. School will be closed until Wednesday
5th June when we return at our normal times. Have a lovely half term! ”

Mr. D Paton, Headteacher.

PTFA FATHERS’ DAY SHOP

We will be holding our annual careers’ day on Monday 8th July.  We would be extremely
grateful if any parents or family members were willing to come to school to talk to the

children about their careers, as they love hearing about what they can do when they are
older and asking questions about possible future careers.  Please see later in the

newsletter for more information or the letter attached to your email.

PLEASE REMEMBER TO PRE-ORDER YOUR CHILD’S MEALS AFTER HALF TERM.

INSET DAYS - MONDAY 3RD JUNE AND TUESDAY 4TH JUNE
Just a reminder that we have Inset Days on Monday 3rd June and Tuesday 4th June after

the half term break.  We will return to school on Wednesday 5th June.

YEAR 4 MULTIPLICATION CHECK AND YEAR 1 PHONICS SCREENING
After half term, the children in Year 4 will be completing the government Multiplication
Tables Check and the children in Year 1 will be completing the Year 1 Phonics Screening
Check.  Teachers in these year groups have shared practice activities with the children

for them to use little and often as a reminder of what they have been working on in
class.  We appreciate your help and support in this practice.

OPAL DAY - FRIDAY 7TH JUNE
On Friday 7th June, we are inviting parents and carers into school for our Opal Day.  We

would love it if you could join us to see how our Opal play scheme has developed the
children’s imaginative play.  Donations for our Opal scheme on this day would be

gratefully received including: wellies in a range of sizes and waterproof clothes;  small
world toys; kitchen tools; nets, ropes and tarpaulin and outdoor games and activities.

YEAR 6 ICE SKATING - THURSDAY 6TH JUNE
On Thursday 6th June, the children in Year 6 will be having their next ice skating

session.  On this day the children should come to school wearing their school PE kit with
warm thick socks, gloves and a waterproof coat.  They will require packed lunch on this

day to enable them to have an earlier lunch before leaving for ice skating.

LITTLE LUNT’S HEATHERS - FRIDAY 7TH JUNE
On Friday 7th June, we will be having our final Little Lunt’s Heathers session of the year.  
This pre-school session is for children aged 3 and 4 and their parents.  Please share this

information with family and friends who may be interested in joining the session.  
See poster later in the newsletter for further information.

CURRICULUM NEWSLETTERS
Parents have been emailed the Curriculum Newsletters for their child’s class for the

Summer 2nd Half Term.  This newsletter contains information about what the children
will be learning about next half term and how you can support them in their learning.

PUPIL INFORMATION SHEETS
During half term, parents will be sent an Evolve requesting personal information, details

and permissions for their child.  We would appreciate it if you could complete and
return this information as soon as possible so that it can be shared with your child’s

new class teacher during transition meetings for the year ahead.

CHILDREN’S BELONGINGS
Please make sure that your child brings all the belongings that they need for the day
ahead with them to school, rather than needing to drop items off at the school office.



On Monday 8th July, we will be holding our
annual careers day.  We would love it if any

of our parents or carers are available to
come into our school to discuss their career

with our children and inspire them for the
future.  Please see above letter that has
been emailed to you and share with any
family members that you think may be

available to help.





After half term we have our final session of our
Little Lunt’s Heathers Pre-School .  This is open to

anyone within our school community so please
pass this information on to any of your friends or

family that might be interested.

The sessions will run between 9.15am and
10.15am.  Please contact the school office to

book your place.
0151-423-3322



AS A SCHOOL WE WANTED TO RECOGNISE THE
CHILDREN WHO WERE ALWAYS DOING THE RIGHT

THING AND WERE SHINING EXAMPLES TO THE
REST OF THE CLASS. THESE CHILDREN

DEMONSTRATE, ON A DAILY BASIS, THE QUALITIES
OF A WISE OWL: 

THE WISE OWL PERSONALITY ENCOMPASSES
ELEMENTS OF ASSURANCE, BEING OBSERVANT,
LOGICAL, AND UNRUFFLED AMIDST THE CHAOS.
MYSTIQUE AND TRUST ARE THE MOST EFFECTIVE

STYLES OF COMMUNICATING FOR THIS
ARCHETYPE.THEY COME ACROSS AS MORE

INFLUENTIAL AND ACCOMPLISHED WHEN THEY
INTERACT WITH THEIRPEERS USING THEIR

“FASCINATE SUPERPOWERS” I.E., TRUST AND
MYSTIQUE. THE WISE OWL RADIATES A

DEPENDABLE PERSONALITY AND BRINGS CALM TO
STRESSFUL SITUATIONS. 

OUR SUMMER 1ST HALF TERM 
AWARD WINNERS ARE: 

RL = EVELYN KNIGHT
RH = GRACE CUNNINGHAM

1L = OSCAR BELL
1H = EUAN HATFIELD
2L = CHARLOTTE PYKE

2H = SPENCER SHARPLES
3L = INDI QUINN

3H = ROSE IRVING
4L = ODEN NELSON
4H = EMMA HAINEY

5L = ELIZABETH SYMONS
5H = JUDE HAIGH

6L = CARLY FLANAGAN
6H = LEXIE JONES



Lunt's Heath
SUMMER 2ND HALF

TERM

EYFS = MONDAY (INDOOR)  
THURSDAY (OUTDOOR)

YEAR 1 - TUESDAY (INDOOR)
FRIDAY (OUTDOOR)

YEAR 2 = MONDAY (OUTDOOR)
WEDNESDAY (INDOOR)

YEAR 3 = TUESDAY (INDOOR)
THURSDAY (OUTDOOR)

YEAR 4 = MONDAY (INDOOR)
FRIDAY (OUTDOOR)

YEAR 5 = TUESDAY (OUTDOOR)
FRIDAY (INDOOR)

YEAR 6 = MONDAY (OUTDOOR)
WEDNESDAY (INDOOR)

KS2 EXTRA SWIMMING LESSONS WILL TAKE
PLACE ON MONDAYS (INVITATION ONLY) 



Whole School Attendance target 
for 2023-2024 is 96%. 
Last year was 95.4%

Attendance since 4th Sept = 95%
Attendance this week = 97.3% 

OTIS Half Termly Attendance Winners:
 Year 6L – Miss Huddlestone – 98.1%  

They win a party afternoon next half term!

Our OTIS programme (On Time, In School) is designed to promote
the importance of this. Even being 5 minutes late each day across a
year equates to 15 hours lost learning. School has remained open

from 8:35am to ensure that children can access easily. 
 Holidays in term time cannot be authorised unless it for fills the
criteria in the Leave of Absence policy. Please keep this in mind

when considering any holiday booking.

EYFS = Isla Thistlewood
YEAR 1 = Grace Flanagan
YEAR 2 = Archie Connor

YEAR 3 = Arthur Fox
YEAR 4 = Emily Colebrook
YEAR 5 = Marcelo Portugal
YEAR 6 = Isabelle Cooper



Lunt's Heath
School Dinner Menu

Please find below the School Dinner Menu for the Summer
Term 2024.  It is vital that you book your child's school meal
a week in advance, using the school booking system.  Please
remember that from April School Meals will be £2.90 a day.

The rotation of school meals will be across 3 weeks.  
Below will be the menu for WC 3.6.24



We are asking for parent nominations of pupils who have
demonstrated one or more of our Lunt’s Heath Values at home:

· Ambition
· Enterprise

· Inner-Resilience
· Collaboration

· Understanding
We love to hear about how our children fulfil our school values in their
everyday lives. Here are this week’s Community Value Award winners: 

We love to hear about how our children fulfil our 
school values in their everyday lives. 

Here are this week’s Community Value Award winners: 

Will, Landon, Cole, Thomas and Oliver for showing Ambition,
Collaboration and Inner-Resilience.

 At the weekend, Will, Landon, Cole, Thomas and Oliver
all played the Europa Under 9s cup final with their Pex
Hill Phoenix team.  Throughout the whole competition,
they've shown ambition to win, play their best football,

and out of a total of 60 teams, they made it the final
two.  After going 0-1 down with 12 minutes to go, the

team showed inner resilience and dug deep.  They
battled with tenacity for the next 12 minutes, and not

one single player let their heads go down, and they
rallied each other to bring it back to 1-1.  They then

dominated the last part of the game, and fired another
one home to take the cup with a 2-1 victory!  The boys
had the best morning together, and were the epitome

of team spirit and collaboration throughout.  
We're so proud of you Phoenix!



We are asking for parent nominations of pupils who have
demonstrated one or more of our Lunt’s Heath Values at home:

· Ambition
· Enterprise

· Inner-Resilience
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We love to hear about how our children fulfil our school values in their
everyday lives. Here are this week’s Community Value Award winners: 

We love to hear about how our children fulfil our 
school values in their everyday lives. 

Here are this week’s Community Value Award winners: 

Pippa for showing Inner Resilience, Collaboration and
Understanding

This weekend she has shown inner-resilience,
collaboration and understanding as she undertook her

first team game in Tennis for Widnes tennis centre. 
Inner-resilience for even taking part after a big set-

back in confidence during midweek  lessons and being
very nervous before the games.

Collaboration and understanding for taking part in her
first ever doubles game, learning to understand the

different setups from singles games and working with
her team mate to win the game. 

Pippa went on to win her 2 singles matches and her
doubles game. 

Well Done Pippa!
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· Ambition
· Enterprise
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We love to hear about how our children fulfil our school values in their
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We love to hear about how our children fulfil our 
school values in their everyday lives. 

Here are this week’s Community Value Award winners: 

Carter for showing Inner-Resilience

In May, Carter committed to swim a total of 6k to raise
money for the MNDA charity, Carter showed great
inner resilience when competing this challenge –

pushing herself to complete more lengths each time
she swam. 6k is a total of 240 lengths of the Kingsway

pool!
Carter was dedicated to completing her swims and

recording them on her chart, she smashed the
challenge with 2 weeks to spare!

We are really proud of Carter’s achievement and her
support of this great charity.



EYFS / KS1 = Violet Pearce
 Being mature over her dinner selections!

KS2 = Ruben Edgar
100% attendance this year!
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YEAR 1 + 2 AWARDS

YEAR 3 + 4 AWARDS

YEAR 5 + 6 AWARDS

Spelling Shed Champion
Nahla Donaldson 

Maths Shed Champion
 Jamie Cleminson

Dojo Champion
 Amelia Stacey 

Spelling Shed Champion
Fraser Connor

Maths Shed Champion
Arlo Allen

Mirodo Champion
Donovan Butler
Dojo Champion

 Mila Hewitt

Spelling Shed Champion
 Isla Mason

Maths Shed Champion
 Violet Greason

SATS Companion Champion
Asmin Yolcu

Dojo Champion
 Lola Broadway



EYFSEYFSEYFS
NewsletterNewsletterNewsletter

We have really enjoyed our final week of the half term, celebrating with
House Day on Friday.  We have achieved and learnt so much this half
term.  Next half term we have exciting plans for our final half term in

Reception before we move into Year 1.

 Butterflies 

In Maths this week we have been focusing on refining our understanding
of odd and even numbers. The children have demonstrated amazing

understanding and their reasoning in proving their answers has totally
blown us away!

Mathematics 

On Monday we were amazed to see that the
butterflies had emerged from their chrysalises!

This has really helped with the children’s
understanding of life cycles and will hopefully

be something they always remember! The
children have been full of awe and wonder of

thinking of different places that the butterflies
have flown too.

Why is is warmer now than it was at Christmas?
‘‘Why is it warmer now than it was at Christmas?" We have been learning

about the different seasons, noted signs of spring and have spoken
about how the weather can have an impact upon the types of activities

we do in each season. We have enjoyed investigating shadows and
creating our own shadow puppets.

Thank you for your continued support.  
We hope you have a lovelyhalf term break!  The EYFS Team

 In Drawing Club this week we having reading the story of ‘Little Red
Riding Hood’, we have had lots of imaginative idea’s of how to save
Grandma and invent a vehicle to safely help Little Red Riding Hood 

get back home.

Drawing Club



CLASS
AMBASSADORS

RL

RH

Our class ambassadors writing lots of
word's that she spotted in our 'I spy'

picture.

We have been working on our accuracy
with throwing in PE



CLASS
AMBASSADORS

1L

1H

We went into the woodlands to do
some scientific drawings in Science!

We learnt about the features of a fact file in English
this week. In pairs we explored different fact files

and we identified and labelled the different
features including a title, subheadings, pictures 

and facts.



2H

2L have been budding scientists over the
past two weeks. We have explored seeds
and bulbs then planted them to observes

changes. This week we have made little
seed houses to investigate germination.

CLASS
AMBASSADORS

2L

In Science we created seed greenhouses to
see the germination process. We will be

making observations and recording what
changes we see. 



CLASS
AMBASSADORS

3L

3H

Our 3L ambassadors
highlight of the week was
our science investigation.
We had three flowers, one

tall, one short and one
small. We put them in food
dye and amazingly, the tall
flower changed colour first!

It went against all of our
predictions! 

Can anybody explain why? 

Class 3H created healthy eating posters
after discussing what they need to have

healthy bodies!



CLASS
AMBASSADORS

4L

We really enjoyed combining our Science and
Music knowledge investigating pitch using

tuning forks and rhythm sticks.

4H

Year 4 have been building up to their dance
showcase where they performed a wonderful

routine to their parents involving transitions, a
lift and lots of sass!



5H

This week in PE we have been working on our
collaboration skills to use tactics in our games to be
able to be more competitive. We have improved our
understanding of different techniques that allows us

to be more successful when in a game situation.

CLASS
AMBASSADORS

5L

This week in Science we tested how people’s
ages affect their reaction time. 



Year 6 are already working hard on their
end of year spectacular; Porridge! 

CLASS
AMBASSADORS

6L

6H

In our Science lesson, we created and
conducted our own investigation 

into voltage.



THIS WEEK

In Art we studied the artist Lowry. We focussed on lines
and adding tone and texture then recreated our own piece

using our school grounds. We even enjoyed a lesson
outside in the sunshine.



THIS WEEK
We really enjoyed our Science lesson where we used

musical instruments, boom whackers and tuning forks to
investigate how the size of the instrument affected the

pitch. It felt really funny holding the tuning forks because
we could feel the vibrations through our hands.



THIS WEEK

The rain certainly didn’t stop play out in the woodland
today! 2L met some fluffy characters today – Owl and

Squirrel – who carried a message with a heartfelt request.
The animals asked the children to build a mini-den for

them to keep them cosy. The creativity, collaboration and
resilience the children showed was terrific. There were no
complaints about the weather either as everyone chose to

work under the leafy canopy instead of under the tarp!
Well done 2L! Check out their super mini-dens which

Squirrel and Owl were delighted to visit!



THIS WEEK
Class 6L have spent this week creating their own masks
using a range of collage skills and a lot of glitter!  They

linked this to their new text ‘Wonder’ and looking at how
they demonstrate an expression, emotion or personality.



THIS WEEK
1H have loved learning all about division in Maths this

week!  They have used lots of practical resources to help
them to solve division problems.



THIS WEEK
Year 3 really enjoyed their Bible Tales workshop on Monday,
learning about the temptations of Jesus during Lent and the

events surrounding the Easter story.



THIS WEEK

On Wednesday, children from across the school performed in
a dance showcase.  They performed wonderful routines to

their parents involving transitions, lifts and lots of sass!



THIS WEEK



THIS WEEK



THIS WEEK
Year four are studying Claude Monet in Art week. We are

recreating his work through a variety of mediums including
watercolours and paint using techniques that impressionist

artists use to create our own versions of his work.
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